Town of Garfield
TOWN COUNCIL
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
May 25, 2022 - 7:00 PM
405 W California

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Pfaff called the regular town council meeting to order at 7:00
pm.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Pfaff, Council Members: Neal Leon, Mike Olsen, Connie Schaut
and Tom Tevlin. Staff: Clerk/Treasurer: Cody Lord, Public Works: Shon Clark Absent:
Craig Mitzimberg

INTRODUCTION OF GUEST: Abel Rushing

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:
Mike Olsen MOVED to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting May 11,
2022. Neal Leon seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

POLICE REPORT:

Marshal Handley said there were 8 calls for service since the last meeting. MayDay
was a success with only one minor vandalism issue that has been resolved. Marshal
Handley has completed Evoc training and child interview forensic training. Washington
State has completed their audit and only a couple of issues came up including a
document with Whitman County that will need to be resolved. He was appointed to be a
representative for the Washington Retirement Board for police officers. He is waiting on
2 more bids to come in to complete the floors in the offices.

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT: Shon Clark
Water

Everything operating as normal.

Sewer

Everything operating as normal.
Garbage

Everything operating as normal.
Streets/Park

Shon Clark said that MayDay went well, and he has heard good responses throughout
town for the event. Monty will be taking his CDL training shortly. Mayor Pfaff asked if
the meter installations had been completed and Shon replied there are few that still
need to be replaced and are delayed due to technical issues. 4 will need to be
swapped out due the equipment not working correctly. Connie Schaut questioned the
flow at the sewer plant and Shon said they are still at about 100,000 gallons. Tom
Tevlin asked if the 1&I lining appears to be helping and Mayor Pfaff said it doesn’t
appear so at this time.



Mayor Pfaff said he heard many good things about MayDay and thanked the guys for
putting on the event. Marshal Handley said he heard that people liked it being
downtown and not at the park. This also allows for challenging weather and
accommodations in case of rainy conditions. Possibly next year they will need to get
some porta potties and maybe try having the dance and music on Friday night and
family events on Saturday.

FINANCIAL: Approval of checks

Tom Tevlin MOVED to approve payment of bills. Connie Schaut seconded the motion
and the motion carried unanimously.

Payroll: Checks 15241-15246 Plus EFTs Dept of Retire, EFTPS  Total =$9,660.61
Claims: Checks 15247-15249 PLUS EFT Dept of Rev Total =$6,327.70

Total Claims and Payroll: $15,988.31

ADJOURN:
Connie Schaut MOVED to adjourn the meeting. Tom Tevlin seconded the motion and
the motion carried unanimously. The council meeting was adjourned at 7:11 pm.

QY

¥ Jarrofl Pfaff — Mayor

ATTEST:

Cody Lord — Wer




